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March 19, 2020 
 
Ms. Ellen Roston 
President 
League of Women Voters of the Pensacola Bay Area 
P.O. Box 2320 
Pensacola, Florida 32513 
lwvpba@gmail.com 
 
Ms. Darlo Keily 
President 
League of Women Voters of Okaloosa and Walton Counties 
info@lwvokaloosa.org 
 
RE:  Eglin Air Force Base FL8570024366, Operation Permit 006176-HO-009 
 
Dear Ms. Roston and Ms. Kiely: 
 
     Thank you for your letter received by the Department on February 13, 2020.  The 
Department has previously discussed some of the issues you raise, such as additional site 
assessment and monitoring, with Eglin representatives.  I’m sure that you recognize the 
inherent difficulties and safety issues associated with environmental assessment on active 
bombing ranges. 
     As you are probably aware, Eglin Air Force Base has submitted a renewal permit 
application for the continued operation of their Open Burn/Open Detonation units.  You 
can track the progress of the permit renewal process through OCULUS, the Department’s 
electronic repository.  Public access for OCULUS can be found at: 
https://depedms.dep.state.fl.us/Oculus/servlet/login.  You can access Eglin’s documents 
using the EPA ID number FL8570024366. 
     The Department will take your comments into consideration as we process the 
application.  
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     If you should have any questions, feel free to contact me at 850-245-8796 or 
merlin.russell@floridadep.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Merlin D. Russell Jr. 
Professional Geologist III 
Hazardous Waste Permitting and Programs 
 
MR/mdr 
 
cc: 
Ralph Armstrong, Eglin AFB, ralph.armstrong@us.af.mil 
Tim Bahr, FDEP Headquarters, tim.bahr@floridadep.gov 
Brigadier General Scott A. Cain, 96 Test Wing Commander, scott.cain.1@us.af.mil 
Brian Dougherty, FDEP Headquarters, brian.dougherty@floridadep.gov 
Frances Dunham, francesdunham@opendoor.com 
Danny Freeman, Eglin AFB, daniel.freeman@us.af.mil 
Jeff Lockwood, FDEP Headquarters, jeff.lockwood@floridadep.gov 
Laura Olah, CSWAB, info@cswab.org 
Elizabeth Orr, FDEP Northwest District, elizabeth.orr@floridadep.gov 
Colonel John D. Schuliger, Commander, 96th Civil Engineer Group, 

john.schuliger@us.af.mil 
Russell Sullivan, FDEP Northwest District Office, russell.sullivan@floridadep.gov 
Kim Walker, FDEP Headquarters, kim.walker@floridadep.gov 
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